	[bookmark: _Hlk70327620][bookmark: _GoBack][image: ]

	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO: 1529–A
COMMITTEE: General Welfare 

	TITLE: A Local Law to..Title
To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the office of the civil justice coordinator to work with community groups in educating tenants about their rights in housing court


	SPONSORS: Levine, Gibson, Rosenthal, Adams, Chin, Cornegy, Ayala, Powers, Reynoso, Levin, Rivera, Constantinides, Menchaca, Brannan, Ampry-Samuel, Lander, Rose, Perkins, Grodenchik, Van Bramer, Moya, Salamanca, Koslowitz, Rodriguez, Louis, Kallos, Cumbo, Eugene, Treyger, Maisel, Cabrera, Dinowitz, Koo and the Public Advocate (Mr. Williams)


[bookmark: _Hlk70518311]SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Introduction 1529-A would require the Civil Justice Coordinator to collaborate with not-for-profit organizations to educate and inform tenants about their rights in housing court. Proposed Intro. No. 1529-A would further require the Civil Justice Coordinator to submit an annual report on community engagement and education to the Speaker of the Council and make such report available online. 
EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 180 days after it becomes law.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: FISCAL 2023
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	

Effective FY22

	
FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	
Full Fiscal
Impact FY23


	
Revenues 
	
$0
	
$0
	
$0

	
Expenditures 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	
Net
	
$0
	
$0
	
$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because the Civil Justice Coordinator and Office of Civil Justice can implement the requirements of this legislation using existing resources. 
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION:  New York City Council 

ESTIMATE PREPARED by:  Jack Storey, Legislative Financial Analyst 
		
ESTIMATED REVIEWED by:  Eisha Wright, Unit Head	
Rebecca Chasan, Senior Counsel 

LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council on April 18, 2019 as Intro. 1529 and refereed to the Committee on Housing and Buildings. On January 29, 2020, the legislation was re-referred to the Committee on Justice System. On February 24, 2020, Intro. 1529 was heard by the Committee on Justice System at a hearing held jointly with the Committee on Housing and Buildings, and the bill was laid over. On December 3, 2020, the legislation was re-referred to the Committee on General Welfare. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation Proposed Intro. No. 1529–A, will be considered by the Committee on General Welfare at a hearing on April 29, 2021. Upon a successful vote by the Committee on General Welfare it will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on April 29, 2021. 
DATE PREPARED:   April 26, 2021 
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